
 
 
 
 
NOTICE OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTION AND ANNUAL MEETING OF THE 

MEMBERS OF UNITED LAGUNA WOODS MUTUAL 
 
Notice is hereby given that in accordance with Civil Code §5115, the following candidates 
submitted United Board of Director applications by the close of nominations on June 24, 2022, 
by 5 p.m. for United Mutual Laguna Woods Mutual, a California nonprofit mutual benefit 
corporation. 

 
•  Kambuzia Amini 
•  Diane Casey 
•  Mary Simon 
•  Thomas Tuning  

 
For the purpose of selecting United Board of Director candidates to fill three seats, with all 
terms ending in 2025 at the annual election, ballots will be mailed on Monday, August 22, 2022, 
and must be returned by Thursday, September 22, 2022, at 5 p.m. to the Community Center at 
24351 El Toro Road, Laguna Woods, CA 92637. 

 
Ballots will be counted at a special United Board of Director’s tabulation meeting on Friday, 
September 23, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. in the board room. The new directors will be seated at the 
United Mutual Laguna Woods Mutual annual meeting on Tuesday, October 11, 2022, at 9:30 
a.m. in the board room. 

 
If you do not receive your ballot or if your ballot is lost or damaged, please contact the UniLect 
Inspector of Elections duplicate request call center at 1-866-466-6455, which is available 24/7 
throughout the balloting period. 

 
For any other questions regarding the election, please contact Catherine Burkhart, Inspector of 
Elections, at 1-888-864-5328. Please note that according to state HOA election regulations, only 
one ballot is mailed per household/manor. 

 
Date: July 22, 2022 


